From: Van Hook, Dianne < Dianne. Van Hook@canyons.edu>

**Sent:** Thursday, November 03, 2022 2:55 PM **To:** Scroggins, Bill <br/> bscroggins@mtsac.edu>

Cc: Fowler, Kelly <kelly.fowler@mtsac.edu>; Martinez, Laura <lmartinez@mtsac.edu>; Matthew Lee

(matthew@mcleeconsulting.com) < matthew@mcleeconsulting.com>; Fiero, Diane

<Diane.Fiero@canyons.edu>; Crossland, Catherine <Catherine.Crossland@canyons.edu>;

smartinez@cccco.edu

Subject: IEPI PRT APPROVED - Mt. San Antonio College

**EXTERNAL SENDER** - Exercise caution with requests, links, and attachments.



"Excellence is never an accident; it is the result of high intention, sincere effort, intelligent direction, skillful execution and the vision to see obstacles as opportunities."

~Anonymous

Dear Bill,

I am writing to provide you with an update on the status of the letter of interest that you submitted related to the Institutional Effectiveness Partnership Initiative (IEPI). The designated IEPI committee has reviewed your letter of interest requesting a Partnership Resource Team (PRT) to assist in strengthening your institution. The committee is inspired by CEOs who are taking the responsibility to help their colleges become as good as they can be.

Your letter of interest for Mt. San Antonio College was approved for the team's visit in **Spring 2023**. You will be hearing from our IEPI Project Director, Dr. Matthew Lee shortly to "get the ball rolling." Dr. Lee is in charge of putting the Partnership Resource Teams (PRT) together and will work with you to ascertain three or four good days for the team's visit. To that end, if you could work on identifying those individuals from your college who you would like to be present at the visit, that will assist Dr. Lee in identifying and matching up available PRT members to come to your campus and kickoff this exciting initiative.

Once again, I want to thank you for your commitment to your college and applaud you for moving forward on this very important initiative. I believe it will have many positive outcomes for our system as well as for the individual colleges involved.

Sincerely,

Dr. Dianne Van Hook

Alr. Aliance St. Vanttale

Chancellor

COLLEGE OF THE CANYONS I Santa Clarita Community College District

26455 Rockwell Canyon Road, Santa Clarita, CA 91355

661.362.3400

www.canyons.edu

cc: Matthew Lee

Diane Fiero

## Siria Martinez